
M E M O R A N D U M

TO: Joint Budget Committee Members

FROM: Viktor Bojilov, JBC Staff (303) 866-2149

SUBJECT: Medical Marijuana Computer System.  CBI Funding.  Technical Correction.

DATE: April 18, 2011

For FY 2010-11, the Department of Public Safety, Colorado Bureau of Investigation, received an
appropriation of $92,000 reappropriated funds ($46,000 from the Department of Public Health
Medical Marijuana Program Cash Fund and $46,000 from the Department of Revenue Medical
Marijuana License Cash Fund) in order to complete an interface between the CDPHE Medical
Marijuana Registry, the Department of Revenue, and the Colorado Bureau of Investigation's
Colorado Crime Information Center (CCIC).  The interface is intended to provide information to
police officers concerning the appropriate licensing of individuals and retailers in relation to
marijuana.  The appropriation was provided through a long bill supplemental (S.B. 11-150) in order
to comply with the requirements of H.B. 10-1284 (Massey and Summers/Romer and Spence)
concerning the regulation of medical marijuana.

The second-year impact of this decision was an appropriation of $16,000 reappropriated funds
($8,000 from the Department of Public Health Medical Marijuana Program Cash Fund and $8,000
from the Department of Revenue Medical Marijuana License Cash Fund).  JBC staff inadvertently
did not include the second-year impact appropriation of $16,000 reappropriated funds to the
Department of Public Safety in the FY 2011-12 Long Bill.  Staff requests the Committee
approve a technical correction and allow staff to increase the appropriation to the Department
of Public Safety, Colorado Bureau of Investigation, Colorado Crime Information Center
(CCIC), for Information Technology by $16,000 reappropriated funds.


